
 
Good afternoon 
Thank you for your email and reaching the parks team for comments. 
I strongly support the idea of extending the PSPO to cover the entire park. 
Over the last couple of months there has been a remarkable increase of antisocial behaviour 
at Grangewood Park, I received reports of park furniture being damages (e.g. two benches 
set alight in the last 2 weeks), parks features being vandalised, alcohol related activities taking 
place in the newly refurbished playground and uncontrolled dogs roaming the park. 
Covering half of the park will only create confusion an undermine the intention of the proposed 
PSPO making really difficult for the police to assist the council with any problem arising in the 
future. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Parks Team Leader 
Sustainable Communities, Regeneration & Economic Recovery Directorate. 
Public Realm Offices 
Stubbs Mead, Factory Lane. 
Croydon CR0 3RL 
 


